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The HHFDC offers the following comments on S.B. 3054, S.D. 2.  We defer to the
High Technology Development Corporation on the overall merits of this bill.  However,
HHFDC is willing to provide any consultation or other assistance that may be needed by
the High Technology Development Corporation or any other agency as proposed in this
bill.

Thank you for the opportunity to provide written comments on this bill.
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Chair Tsuji, Vice Chair Ward, and Members of the Committee on Economic

Development and Business.

 The High Technology Development Corporation (HTDC) would like to offer

comments on SB 3054 SD2 relating to Economic Development.  HTDC supports innovation and

technology development in any industry, including public safety.

HTDC has a core competency in technology and manufacturing and, under its statutes,

206M HRS, the ability to develop technology parks.  Though we support the intent of SB 3054

SD2, HTDC will need $500,000 to dedicate for research to build expertise in the focus area of a

Public safety technology park, explore partnership opportunities and solicit proposals to ensure

the best use of State resources.

This would be a specific appropriation and should not replace or adversely impact the

Administration's budget request. Without an appropriation HTDC suggests that our agency

would be best suited in a support role for this initiative, as part of a planning committee

providing expertise in establishing technology parks and in entrepreneurship, rather than a

revision of its 206M HRS.

Thank you for the opportunity to offer these comments.
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 Senate Bill No. 3054, S.D. 2, requires the board of directors of the High

Technology Development Corporation (HTDC) to create a public safety technology park

and designates certain properties to be included in the park.  The HTDC is charged

under the bill with identifying incentives for the development of the public safety

technology park.  The bill states that the incentives “may include” both special purpose

revenue bonds and special facility revenue bonds.

The Department would like to note that the issuance of special purpose revenue

bonds or special facility revenue bonds require, among other things, the project or

special facility to generate sufficient revenues to pay debt service on the bonds.

 Thank you for the opportunity to provide our testimony on this bill.
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